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If you need the newsletter, or any other school letter, to be in a different format, please speak with   
Mrs Funnell in the school office.  

If you need help or support with access to any information, please also contact Mrs Funnell.  

Sports Award 

This week, the awards go to: 
Coco: for excellent attitude, 
support and focus during      
Tennis. 
Isla: for great improvement, in 
Tennis technique, especially her footwork and shot 
making. 
Elodie: for brilliant focus and following instructions 
during PE. 
Thomas B-S:  for excellent reactions and following 
instructions during Athletics. 

 

Well done to you all!  

Attendance  

Whole school: week: 97.9%  

       year:  96.9% 
 

Maple:  97.3%     Cherry: 98.5% 

Willow: 98.5%    Lilac:      96.9% 
 

Less than 94.9% - Red        95 to 96.4% - Amber 

96.5 to 99.9% - Green            100% - Gold                     

British Citizen 
This week’s British Citizen award 
goes to Lucas W for being really 
helpful to the teachers in his 
classroom and always being    
polite and smiley! 

                    Well done, Lucas! 

Top Tips 

 Letters home: Whole School, 
Parent Consultation reports  

 Thank you: the transition to 
pre-booking lunches has gone 
amazingly well, thank you! 

 ParentPay: Please check your 
ParentPay accounts. If you have 
an outstanding balance it is not possible to book 
lunch and booking closes the evening before. 

 Plants: If you have any excess bedding plants, 
please bring them to school! 

 Parent Consultations: Please sign up if you   
haven’t already. 

Learning Powers Certificate 

 

In  our Celebration Assembly today, the following 

children celebrated their achievements:  
  

 Maple:  Oliver  Cherry:  Elodie 

 Willow: Harrison  Lilac:     Kishi 

                           Well done to all! 

Reading Reward Scheme 
Thank you for your ongoing support in totting up the 

minutes read at home, and for the additional      

comments you make in the reading records. 

Reading Records are checked weekly in school by 

the class teacher or teaching assistant and minutes 

are counted for the class total. 

This week’s results for our Reward Scheme: 

Maple:         462 minutes  

Cherry:         765 minutes 

Willow:     1,003 minutes 

Lilac:        2,958 minutes  

     Well done, Lilac! 
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Needed 

Pre-Loved Trainers and/or Plimsolls 

If you have any at home that your children are no 
longer using, please consider donating them to the 
school as they would be useful for children without 
full PE kits. 

Thankyou. 

Safety Concerns 

At the beginning of the school day, children should 
not be out of cars waiting to come into school until 
8:40am when the doors open. 

At the end of school, we appreciate the time     
difference between Key Stage 1 and 2 collection 
but it is essential that children are not using the car 
park to play. 

Please also ensure that you are wearing a face   
covering if you are able; Covid-19 guidance still  
encourages use of masks. 

Thank you. 

Dates for your Diary 

May 

 3rd: Bank Holiday - no school 

 4th: Willow Class Swimming 

 4th-14th: Parent Consultations 

 6th: Cherry Class Forest School 

 10th-14th: Bikeability Year 5 Year 6 bring bikes 

 11th: Willow Class Swimming 

 13th: Lilac Class Forest School 

 18th: Willow Class Swimming 

 20th: Chartwells’ Theme Day 

 20th: Maple Class Forest School 

 25th Willow Class Swimming 

 28th: Last Day of Term 

Our lovely PTFA continue their work behind the 
scenes so don’t forget to have the School on your 
Amazon Smile account, be signed up to ‘Easy Fund 
Raising’, add any clothes to our collection bin, or to 
pop us onto any re-orders for Stikins labels!  

The PTFA is always open to new volunteers so if you 
have a bit of spare time and would be happy to join 

them, 
please get 
in touch. 

Wildlife Explorers 
 

St Mary's Wildlife Explorer Club celebrated Spring 
this week by investigating flowers. They discovered 
that flowers attract pollinators by colour, scent and 
nectar. Pollen comes from the male stamens and is 
carried to the female stigma to make seeds. When 
they had dissected their Tulips, the Explorers set up 
a display so that everyone could see the parts they 
had observed. 
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Cherry Class Wakehurst Place 

This term Cherry Class’ topic is ‘Glorious Growing’. To immerse ourselves in all things botanical, yesterday we 

headed off to Wakehurst Place. Since we started this topic (last week!) Cherry Class have been particularly 

fascinated about seeds. Convenient then, that Wakehurst is 

home to the Milenium Seed Bank. 

On arrival, we were led down through the Gardens to the 

Mansion House. Once inside, we were shown an image of a 

birthday party with lots of different food including popcorn, 

chocolate, cake, juice, and bread. We learnt that without 

plants we wouldn’t have any of these foods. 

The next part of the day was the Amazing Seeds workshop. 

We got to see the largest seed in the world: the double    

coconut. It was huge! We compared it with the smallest seed 

in the world: the seed from an orchid. It was really hard to 

see. We then had the opportunity to engage with 4 different 

activities to discover seeds more closely. The    children loved 

the opportunity to use       

microscopes to get a really 

close look at a variety of 

seeds. 

 “Carrot seeds are really 

spiky!” Tiago 

We then embarked on the Tremendous Trees Trail discovering trees that live 

in the rainforest, trees as old as Dinosaurs (we learnt diplodocuses ate them!), 

trees whose seeds need wings 

to help them disperse and the 

thickest beech tree we have 

ever seen.    

Once we had eaten lunch and had a well-deserved run and play 

on the mansion lawns, we had a go at some Ephemeral Art.;    

using natural objects collected from the ground to create    im-

ages of plants. The children were fantastic at working       to-

gether to create some really beautiful pictures. 

“I created a sunflower using pink petals.” Elodie 

The impact of this trip can be shown through the knowledge 

gained through direct interaction with seeds and plants. The 

opportunity to compare a huge variety of seeds has given the 

children a strong foundation at the start of our learning into 

how plants grow and develop.  

On our return to the classroom, as we continue to grow plants 

and develop our knowledge of plants, we will look at seeds with a new sense of awe and wonder.  
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Celebration Assembly 
 

Every Friday morning we have our virtual Celebration assembly as a whole school! It's a brilliant opportunity to 

see the whole school together and lovely to see the children waving to their friends in other classes. We        

celebrate those who have been on Blue or the Star during the week, as well as giving out Learner of the Week, 

Sports Star, British Citizen and awarding the Reading Cup and Attendance Ted to the winning class. We finish 

each assembly with cheering a big happy birthday to those who have celebrated birthdays in the week - it's the 

best way to start a Friday morning. 
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Positivity Board 

This board enables us to write positive comments, or thoughts, from parents, carers, staff, children and visitors 

that they would like to share with others about the school, their classes, the children or events.  

Please contact us at any time to let us know something that you would like to share. In the newsletter every 

week, there will be a picture to share and celebrate the positivity within our school.  
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Well Being Poster 

This week’s well being poster comes from VegPower whose on-going mission is to encourage the UK to 
eat more vegetables. They report that recent research from Leeds University found that only one in five   
children have any vegetables or salad in their packed lunches and would like to make it easier for parents 
and carers to add more veg by giving a few ideas. 
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Chartwells’ Theme Day 

 

On Census Day, Thursday 20th May, Chartwells will be offering a Taste of America Theme day. 
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Opportunity 
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